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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

8/28/13
The meeting was called to order at 7:10.
ROLL CALL
Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon, Emily Fidelman, Karen Stringfellow, Charles Wood
Interim Library Director : Neli Van Buskirk
Absent: Jim Elder, Larry Foster
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES OF July 24, 2013, August 9, 2013, and August 15, 2013
Charles moved to approve the regular July meeting and the minutes of Special Meetings held on the 9th and 15th of August.  Andrea seconded.  The minutes were unanimously approved. 
REPORTS
Library Director’s Report:

Neli submitted the following written report:
Follow up on NCL Employee Handbook presented at the July 2013 board meeting:  Can we tentatively set the September meeting for its approval?

Audit update:  Have not received any info from John C Cutler & Associates regarding the 2012 Audit. September 27th is the deadline to submit 2012 Audit to State Auditor’s Office.  

Work on Boilers and Floor Leak: MTech has made several more visits.  They have not located the whereabouts of the leak.  The swamp cooler is not going off as often or when it's already cold anymore.  We do not know why that was happening.

2013 CAL Conference:  Currently, Emily, Geneva and Neli will attend for one day each – October 17th.  Do any board members want to attend?  Neli can either sign them up or send them the information.

2013/2014 Courier Agreement with CliC signed and paid for – No rate increase - $370.  This is a great service which covers the sending and receiving of all ApsenCat items and Interlibrary Loan items.

Johnnie, Children's programmer, will be launching 1,000 Books before Kindergarten in the next few weeks. The 1,000 Books before Kindergarten program is designed to help parents prepare their children for one of life’s big milestones: kindergarten.  When parents register for 1,000 Books before Kindergarten, they will receive a binder, logs for the first 100 books, and tips to help make reading aloud one of the most enjoyable and beneficial activities they will ever share with a child. As they progress in 100 book increments, their child will earn additional prizes and get new pre-reading skills to help prepare them for kindergarten and life-long learning.

Architectural Completion - The Nederland Community Library is going to be featured in the upcoming issue of The American Libraries Magazine.  Nederland Community Library has been selected for the magazine's 2013 Library Design Showcase, to be unveiled in the Sept/Oct. 213 issue. OZ Architecture is providing photos.

Geneva had a wonderful and successful event in partnership with the Backdoor Theater.  A screening of “Chasing Ice” - about a Boulder photographer’s quest to document the disappearing ice sheet and glaciers at the poles was enjoyed by over 50+ patrons.

The third unused credit card (issued to Gail Eddy) was cancelled by Gretchen and the $2.00 card fee charged by Mutual of Omaha Bank has also been fixed.

Neli visited the Mutual of Omaha bank and initiated the process for becoming a check signer for the checking and savings account.  Dani and Andrea need to sign the paperwork.  A letter also needs to be presented to the bank requesting that Gretchen be removed as signer.
Staff Meeting held Tuesday August 26th: We discussed an overview of how the library will be organized during the 3 month interim.  Geneva will be taking over supervising all circulation desk duties and circulation off-desk duties.  Bert will take over interlibrary loan processing and the procedures manual.  Emily will assist with cataloging, weeding and other duties as assigned. 




Gretchen's Farewell Party was a great success.  Thanks to Jim Elder and Randy Sachter for putting it all together.  Kim Culver did a wonderful job.  A check was made out to her for $324.96.
Gretchen, Andrea and Neli met for a preliminary Budget 2014 meeting on August 16th.  
Neli will provide Emily and Andrea with information about the annual CAL conference held in October.
Neli emphasized the enthusiasm of staff to take on what duties can be delegated to support her in her responsibilities as Interim Director.  Some staff may take on extra hours.

Neli disclosed that her daughter is an employee at the library.  As she is now Interim Director, she wanted to ensure that this would not raise any concerns about nepotism.  The Board determined that since Neli’s daughter was hired under the former Director, it would be okay to continue her existing terms of employment during Neli’s Interim Directorship.  Direct scheduling and supervision would be the responsibility of the Circulation Supervisor.  Andrea moved to approve this arrangement.  Dani seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Andrea suggested that the Interim Director and in the future the permanent Director take on a role as liaison to the Foundation as well as the Board.  This might be included in the permanent Director’s job description.  Neli agreed with this suggestion and expressed a willingness to cultivate communication between the Foundation and herself.  The Board emphasized that she should not consider this an assignment, but that she be empowered to think of the Foundation as a resource.
President’s Report:

Dani reported on an email received from Dale Porter, a former President of the Library Board.  He requested that the Library acquire national and state flags and display them in the foyer and suggested this might be a way to reach out to un-served patrons.  He would be willing to donate the flags, and donations would need to be made through the Foundation, however he strongly encouraged the Library to make the purchase.  The Board discussed stylistic concerns, i.e. the location and the way the flags should be hung.  It determined that it would be best if they were framed.  Neli will ask Dale to further research and present a price quote.
Vice President’s Report:
None.

Treasurer’s Report:
Andrea discussed the final revisions to the budget prior to the annual audit.  The recommended management discussion and analysis and inclusion of interest rate risk were, according to Accounting Specialists, not required and should not affect the outcome of the audit, however the Board recommends addressing these in future years and generally keeping a record of Accounting Specialists’ advice.  Emily moved to approve the audit.  Andrea seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.
Library Board Liaison’s Report
None.
NEW BUSINESS

None.
OLD BUSINESS
It was determined that Tim Williams should be the contact for heating system malfunctions.  Neli will contact Jeff from Fransen-Pittman to clarify issues about the leak described in her Interim Director’s report.  Neli has taken a webinar on the Honeywell control system, which she can now access for diagnostic purposes, however documentation of the system should still be acquired and retained.
OTHER BUSINESS

Dani moved to hold an Executive Session at 8:35 p.m.  Emily seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.   The Board discussed how to proceed with the hiring process.  Karen and Emily will collaborate on a revised job description to be presented at the next meeting.
ADJOURNMENT

Charles moved to extend the meeting up to 30 minutes.  Andrea seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

The date for the next meeting will be 9/25/13, 7-9 p.m.

Dani moved to adjourn the meeting.  Emily seconded. Motion passed unanimously and meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

